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STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION MINUTES

April 20, 2010
I. ROLL CALL: Caitlin Barry, Megan Donovan, Nick Langone, Dominique Price, Lauren Jacobs, Aileen Zurita, and Veronica Tumavicus were absent.  Tim Egan sent an alternate and Alyssa Zabierek was excused.
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM APRIL 13, 2010:  The minutes were accepted.

III. PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Colleen Murphy
A. Good evening and welcome.  I’d like to welcome up our speakers for the evening, Dr. Marsha Marotta, Dean of Undergraduate Studies, and John O’Hotnicky, Registrar.
1. DR. MAROTTA:  Good evening everyone. I am so pleased to be here to hear your feedback on the new advising system.  I also wanted to make the point that this system allowed us to make adjustments between registration days.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
2. LINDSEY HOWE:  I really like having the week for certain years, but I recommend for those first year students to email or add on to those classes because I know many first year students who do not have full schedules.
3. DR. MAROTTA:  
That’s a good point, we will review all the courses and web registration is open from Friday to May 1st and we will try to make sure we have enough seats in enough courses and we will try to get them.
4. COURTNEY SARANTOS:  I really liked the way everything went.  I think my advisor felt less frazzled because she knew what grade I was in and could take the time to meet with me.
5. DANIELLE SERVIDEO:  My professor mentioned that the list he got of how many seats were open in a class was not exact, like some of the class seats were reserved.  So maybe we could make it clear on how many seats were actually for which class.
6. DR. MAROTTA:  I think that has to do with your advisor looking on the list and then him looking at the list from a general point of view.  John do you want to address that?
7. JOHN OHOTNICKY:  Because of the structure change we did create some additional channels in the portal for advisors to look at current enrollment, they were not dynamic but they were refreshed from several points of the day.  After the juniors went we realized knowing which seats were reserved or not was a key point of the process so we did adjust the report that advisors saw so we are working on that.  The unfortunate thing is that if I give them all that minute detail of exactly what is what. Then I am afraid that it will be too overwhelming and professors won’t even look at that.  But we do realize where there is a problem and we are working to correct that for next time.
8. STEPHANIE CLOSE:  I think that the information of how many spaces are open for the class would be helpful to students, to just look online and check it.
9. JOHN OHOTNICKY:  Some of the information is not easily available through the advising and registration channels the only thing you can see are the restrictions, a class or major restriction, you can also check the prerequisites.  This has been an ongoing issue and we are trying to make it so we can share information.  We are working on it.
10. MEAGHAN MACDONALD:  This is something that a student said to me about certain groups on campus getting priority registration.  They get that as a whole not as a grade and someone mentioned that a freshman honors student got to pick their classes above this senior.  Just as a suggestion only senior honors students should get priority over seniors then it should continue down by grade.
11. DR. MAROTTA:  Thank you, that’s an interesting idea.  In general a first year student is not competing for the same classes as a senior.
12. MEAGHAN MACDONALD:  My friend is a music major and they have to take very specific courses and they have to keep the classes small to graduate on time and I know a lot of majors are like that, like education and movement science.
13. DR. MAROTTA:  Yes, the highly prescribed courses.  Thank you.  So, in general do you endorse this as we move forward?  By a show of hand, majority ruled.
B. Thank you both.  If there are any additional questions please email me and I can forward them on.  
C. Community Service Day is Wednesday April 28th, I would like to invite Karen Renda up to speak a little more about it.  Karen explained that there will be 5 community service projects on the 28th to participate in.
D. Just a friendly reminder, the Dean of Students sent out an email to let everyone know that Stanley Park is closed at night.  Once it is dark and they close the gate you must leave and not return until they open the gates in the morning.  Please inform you fellow students of this rule.
E. Can I see the Relay for Life SGA team participants in my office after the meeting.
F. The next meeting is on Tuesday, April 27, 2010 at 5:30pm.
IV. BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ REPORT:  RYAN MEERSMAN
A. ALL COLLEGE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
B. STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
C. LONG RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
      D. STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
      C. NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
C. NEIGHBORHOOD ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT
D. ALUMNI REPORT:  NO REPORT
E. FOUNDATION REPORT:  NO REPORT.  A reminder that Gloria Steinham is May 5th.
F. LEGISLATIVE ACTION COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
V. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT STUDENT LIFE:  AUSTIN SAHAGIAN  
A. STUDENT LIFE REPORT: NO REPORT
B. MULTICULTURAL REPORT:  NO REPORT
C. FOOD SERVICE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
D. HEALTH COMMITTEE:  MEG DONOVAN
1. Thank you to everyone that participated in the Blood Drive on April 14th.  We made another record.  Our goal was 112 pints and we were able to collect 153 pints out of the 169 presenters.  Out of those numbers 38 were first time donors.  This was a huge success and to let everyone know when donors give blood they truly share the gift of life.  So again thank you to everyone that came out.
2. Tomorrow, April 21st the Health Committee along with Ben Speaks will be in the DC to promote the BREATHE and yellow ribbon campaign.  This is to encourage people that mental health is just as important to your overall health.  Please stop by and visit and there will be free goodies and resources for you to take.  If anyone would like to help please see me after the meeting.
E. PARKING CONTROL BOARD:  NO REPORT
F. SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
G. CAMPUS TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
H. STUDENT ATHLETIC ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT
I. SUBSTANCE ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT
VI. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-ACADEMIC LIFE:  ELIZABETH STACK
A. ACADEMIC POLICIES COMMITTEE: NO REPORT
B. CURRICULUM COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
C. ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
D. REVIEW OF THE COMMON CORE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT

E. INTERNATIONAL PROGRAMS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
F. WRITING LIAISONS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
VII. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-PROGRAMMING:  AMANDA KING 

A. Amanda shared the Spring Weekend schedule with senate.
1. JOHN PAPPAS:  Can I count spring weekend as a unit?
2. AMANDA KING:  Yes.

3. KAREN RENDA:  Is there a dance party thing in Ely?

4. COLLEEN MURPHY:  (POI) WSKB is holding a dance party that does follow spring policy rules and so a guest needs to have a wrist band.
B. The next meeting is tomorrow at 5:00pm on the couches.

VIII.   FINANCE REPORT:  MEAGHAN MACDONALD
A. FUNDRAISING REQUEST REPORT: NO REPORT 

B. FINANCE COMMITTEE: NO REPORT
IX.  SECRETARY’S REPORT:  AMY WING/LINDSEY HOWE
A. EXECUTIVE SECRETARY:  NO REPORT
B. LEGISLATIVE SECRETARY:  NO REPORT
 X.    COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. RULES & REGULATIONS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
B. ALCOHOL REVIEW BOARD:  NO REPORT  
XI. COMMUTER COUNCIL, CLASS AND HALL REPORTS:
A. COMMUTER COUNCIL:  GINA DESANTIS
1. This Saturday is our Red Sox trip.  We will be meeting in front of Scanlon at 3:30pm to get the bus and we will leave for the game once everyone is on the bus and accounted for.  The game starts at 7:00pm and we will leave Fenway once the game is over.

2. Also, on May 5th we will be having our end of the year BBQ.  The BBQ will be in the Bates walkway from 11:00am-1:00pm.
3. The next meeting is April 27, 2010 at 4:30pm in Ely 114.
            B. SENIOR CLASS:  KRISTIN MAZEIKA
                   1. This Thursday is Senior Salute at the Woodward Center from 1:30-4:30pm.  It will take place in the 2cnd floor lounge. This will act as a one stop shop and you will be able to wrap up some of your senior requirements as well as purchase caps and gowns and register for senior fest housing.  Just a heads up, caps and gowns are $56.00 which is a price not set by our council so please don’t be mad at us.
                   2. Tomorrow night our council along with the other three will be having dinner with Dr. Dobelle.  Just as a reminder it will be business casual and starts at 6:00pm.  Spread this news on to your council.
                   4. Finally, a reminder, if you are submitting a form for the Wisdom $ Merit award they are due Friday at 5:00pm.

                   5. The next meeting is April 19, 2010 at 6:15pm in the SGA conference room.
            C. JUNIOR CLASS:  COURTNEY SARANTOS
                   1. Our roster sign ups are going fantastically, thank you to everyone who is signed up, signing up or making people sign up.  Because we are getting a late response we are extending sign ups so you can give your roster to any class council member or down here to Barb until the end of the week.  I cannot stress enough how important this event is to our class council and to Shriner’s Hospital for Children in Springfield.  If you want to play but do not have a team please email us at Classof2011@wsc.ma.edu.

                   2. Remember that we are counting can tabs at our event which is next Tuesday from 6:30-9:30pm at Alumni Field.  So come support us after SGA.  Thanks.

                   3. The next meeting is April 26, 2007 at 4:15pm on the SGA couches.
            D. SOPHOMORE CLASS: NO REPORT      
E. FRESHMEN CLASS: NO REPORT
  F. APARTMENT COMPLEX:  NO REPORT
            G. COURTNEY HALL:  NO REPORT
H. DAVIS HALL:  NO REPORT
I. DICKINSON:   NO REPORT
J. LAMMERS:  NO REPORT
K. NEW HALL:  MEAGHAN MACDONALD
1. End of the year is quickly approaching our end of the year event is on April 28th at 4:30pm outside of New hall.  We will have hamburgers, veggie burgers, hot dogs, and pasta salad. 

2. We are still collecting items for soldiers.  We will be buying cards as well for the hall to sign.
3. The next meeting is April 21, 2007 at 5:45pm in the conference room.
L. SCANLON HALL:  NO REPORT
XII.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  NONE
XIII. NEW BUSINESS:  NONE
XIV. ANNOUNCEMENTS:     AUSTIN SAHAGIAN:  There is a Student Life meeting after SGA.
LINDSEY HOWE:  If you still have pictures for the slideshow please send them to me.
AMY WING:  Elections are still going on today and tomorrow, please go on to MyWestfield and vote and disable your pop-up blocker.
NICOLE NALEPA:  The 20th anniversary breakfast for the Interfaith center will be held from 7:30-9:30am in the Scanlon Banquet Hall.
KATE BADJO:  The semiannual graduate and career fair is approaching, please go so that these places will come back.

KRYSTA LIVINGSTONE:  The Jail and Bail will be held on Wednesday and sign up at the DC.

COLLEEN MURPHY:  Do not forget your meal tickets for spring weekend.
KRISTIN MAZEIKA:  There are 32 days until commencement. 
XV.      ROLL CALL:  Caitlin Barry, Nick Langone, Dominique Price, Lauren Jacobs, Aileen Zurita, and Veronica Tumavicus were absent.  Tim Egan sent an alternate.
XVI. ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:10pm.

To ensure the courtesy of others,

please turn off your cell phone before the meeting
